
 
ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6E 

PO Box 93020 Brentwood Station, Washington, DC 20090

July 23, 2020 

Jeff Marootian  
Director 
D.C. Department of Transportation 
Public Space Permit Branch 
1100 4th Street, SW 
3rd Floor 
Washington, DC 20004 

Re: 1018 Rhode Island Ave. NW Curb Cut Removal 

Dear Director Marootian: 

 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E conducted a virtual public meeting on 
Tuesday, June 2, 2020 to consider the applicant’s request for a public space permit. The 
applicant’s request is for a sidewalk cafe at 1018 Rhode Island Ave. NW, The Roasted 
Boon Company. Included in the sidewalk café discussion was the concern for the removal 
of the curb cuts. 

 At the Commission’s meeting, duly noticed, with a quorum present (four out of 
seven Commissioners required to be in attendance to achieve a quorum), ANC 6E voted 
unanimously (6 in favor, 0 opposed, and 0 abstention) to that DDOT take responsibility 
for, and costs associated with, removing the curb curt on 11th Street and Rhode Island 
Avenue, NW, perform re-grading of the concrete sidewalks and ADA ramp on 11th Street 
in the interest of improving pedestrian safety and ADA accessibility. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.  

Sincerely, 
 

   

Rachelle Nigro 
Chair  
ANC 6E


